JUNIOR SCHOOL SPORTS NEWSLETTER



TUESDAY 23 MAY

APS DIVISION CROSS COUNTRY

Good luck to the following boys who have been selected to represent BGS at the APS Division Cross Country.

9/10 YO Squad				
First	Last	Class		
Zane	Mtenje	4B		
Billy	Bannister	4B		
Jack	Keogh	4B		
Austin	Vassallo	4B		
Harvey	Billings	4C		
Ben	Scales	4B		
Gus	Peckham	3H		
Edward	Burchell	4F		
Ryan	Qiu (reserve)	4F		
Olly	Heath (reserve)	4F		
Jackson	Bartlett (reserve)	3W		
Lawson	Hollow (reserve)	3H		

11 YO Squad				
First	Last	Class		
Jasper	Mace	5S		
Leo	Wang	5A		
Harry	Shaw	5A		
George	Byrne	5M		
Oliver	Djurovitch	58		
Harry	Ford	5A		
Evan	Auden	5Z		
Arki	Lorden	5Z		
Tom	Cozens (reserve)	5M		
Jack	Cunnington (reserve)	58		
Paris	Kozbanis (reserve)	5Z		
Henry	Spring (reserve)	5M		

12/13 YO Squad				
First	Last	Class		
Nick	Norbury	6E		
Ben	Pendreich	6R		
Luke	Holden	6R		
Charlie	Quinert	6R		
George	Keenan	6R		
Tom	Urquhart	6E		
Barnaby	Heath	61		
Jack	Rehder	6E		
Jett	Carnovale	61		
Quade	Shiell	6E		
Charlie	Excell	61		
Sebastian	Mantzis	6R		

APS SPORT REPORTS – WEDNESDAY 17 MAY

5/6 Cross Country

This week's cross country was the lead up event for next week's Division competition. Running against many of the school's best runners, it was a challenging event with a lot of effort needed to get some separation from the pack. The 10 year old boys ran first, with Zane coming 1st and Jack finishing 3rd. It was a pleasing result for all the 10 year olds as it was, for many of them, their first competitive cross country race. In the 11 year old race, the start line was filled with close to 200 runners. Leo finished 3rd and Harry Shaw was well inside the top 10. The final race was run in more slippery conditions as there had already been two races to churn up the mud. Well done to Nick, who came 2nd and Ben, who finished 4th. We are looking good for the Division meet next week. Well done on your runs boys!



Mr Barker







5B Volleyball

This Wednesday we versed Xavier College at Volleyball. We had a great time at Xavier where we played four sets, first to twenty-five. Since we worked hard at training, we were able to win all of our sets through working on our areas of weakness. We enjoyed our bus ride as a team in the mini van and we are looking forward to versing Xavier again.

By James & Felix

5A Football

The 5A's travelled to Melbourne Grammar, Grimwade House on Wednesday to play on the beautiful oval in the heart of the school. After a short warm up the boys quickly found themselves 3 goals down to an MGS team that were moving the ball with confidence through the middle of the park. We finally managed to score on the stroke of quarter time and this was the boys motivation we needed for the rest of the game. The boys came out firing in the second quarter, scoring 5 goals to take a slender lead into half time. After half time the boys controlled the game, spending most of the time camped in MGS forward fifty. BGS ended up pulling away and won comfortably 47-24. Logan Hollow and Huey were fantastic in defence, rebounding lots of ball that came their way. Lenny and John Allen played enthusiastic roles in midfield and the forward line. Spreading the ball and breaking up play when needed. I was very proud of the boys and the way they came back after a wake up all in the first in the first quarter.

Mr Bater

5B Football

The 5B football team travelled to the Edwin Flack Sports Fields in Port Melbourne to face Melbourne Grammar. We were missing some key personnel due to cross-country commitments but went into the game confident of a competitive performance. The boys battled away and ran hard to end the first half seven points down. We then ran out of steam in the third quarter with Melbourne kicking away. The boys rallied again in the final quarter, eventually going down by 27 points. Finn W and Hunter A were two boys who kept working for the four quarters.

Mr Gurry



5/6 Lawn Bowls

The Year 5/6 APS Lawn Bowls team have now had four weeks learning the rules and developing their skills. Our Monday afternoons are spent practising in the GBR Hall and Wednesday afternoons are spent receiving instruction and coaching from a team of well experienced and knowledgeable volunteers at the Hampton Bowls Club. It is abundantly clear that they have noticeably improved over the weeks. Last week the boys moved from a synthetic green to a larger grass green and learned the intricacies of scoring. Boys were divided into teams and enjoyed some friendly but exciting competitive match play with each other. The boys took advantage of this and rose to the occasion. Courtesy of Mr French, we have also taken reception of brand-new packs of softer training balls to be used in the GBR Hall. We look forward to improving even further over the second half of the term.

Fr Chester Lord





APS SPORT FIXTURE - WEDNESDAY 24 MAY

<u>TEAM</u>	OPPONENT/S	<u>VENUE</u>	DEPART BGS/ARRIVE BGS	<u>BUS</u>	
6A Football		BYE - Year 6 Camp.			
6B Football	Training @ BGS – JS Oval. Tennis Courts 1.20pm				
5A Football	SKC	Holmes-Todd Oval/Elsternwick Park Oval 2 (Football) 170 Glen Huntly Rd, Brighton	12:45pm/ <mark>3.20pm</mark>	1	
5B Football	SKC	BGS - Crowther	Tennis Courts 1.00pm	NA	
6A Volleyball					
6B Volleyball	BYE – Year 6 Camp. Training @ BGS – Gym Courts 2, 3 & 4. Tennis Courts 1.20pm				
6C Volleyball					
5A Volleyball	MGS	BGS - Gym Court 1	Tennis Courts 1.00pm	NA	
5B Volleyball	XC	Garnett Hall Sports Centre Court 1 (Badminton/Volleyball) Nolan St, KEW	12.45pm/ <mark>3.30pm</mark>	2	
5/6 Lawn Bowls	Internal	Hampton Bowls Club, Fewster Rd, Hampton	12:45pm/ <mark>3.20pm</mark>	3	
5/6 Cross Country	Internal/BYE	JS Oval/Wilson Rec/Pembo's nets	Tennis Courts 1:20pm	NA	
3/4/5/6 Division Cross Country	CY	Carey Sports Complex- Bulleen, Dunshea Oval 169 Bulleen Road, Bulleen	11:30pm/ <mark>3.30pm</mark>	4	